
 

 
 
 
 
 
   

NOVEMBER 2019 Volume 10, Issue 11 VETTES VOICE          

 
Officers 

President: 
Randy Crist 

544-1098 

Vice President: 
Bob Metz 

662-0734 

Treasurer: 
Michael Kreamer 

662-4111 

Secretary:  
Geanine Sobczak  

824-3982  

Board of Directors: 

 
Pete Ricigliano  

634-6101 

Kathy Atti  

432-8330 

Gary Milsom 

668-8054 

 

 
 
As I am writing this, we have about a foot of 
snow on the ground all coming since last 
night.  I put my car to bed a couple of weeks 
ago complete with dryer sheets, moth balls 
and Irish Spring soap.  Let’s hope the squirrels 
make their nest elsewhere.  
 
 
I also use a battery tender to keep the charge 
all winter.  There is conflicting advice on how 
much gas to leave in the car, I have around 
3/4 tank.  I always use ethanol-free gas and 
treat it with Sea Foam fuel conditioner when I 
store it. 
 
 
Please don't forget there will be elections at 
our November meeting on the 23rd at 7:00 
P.M.  We have six excellent candidates 
running for the three at large 
seats.  Nominations will also open up for 
positions again before the vote. 
 
 
Hope to see you all there. 
 
Remember...Fun, Friends, Fiberglass (and 
Food too!)   
 
Randy Crist, President   

President’s Letter 
   
  
Happy Thanksgiving to all our 
members and their families!! 
                
  
*********************************** 

WELCOME TO OUR NEWEST 
MEMBER 

Marianne Metz 
 

*********************************** 
 

Happy Birthday to: 
 Teri Herberger (12/7) 
 Bob O’Connor (12/8) 
 Karen Krzyzykowski (12/8) 
 Mike Williams  (12/13) 
 John Drogi (12/21) 
 Mari Metz (12/27) 
 Pat Kelly (12/31) 

 
 

******************************************* 
 
 

Club Members:  You may order Club Clothing 
from Ad Works or Advanced Custom 

Embroidery.  Please see their business cards in 
this month’s newsletter.  

*********************************** 

 

 The Club’s mailing address is:  
 WNYCC 
 P O Box 9 
 West Seneca NY 14224 

   

 



  
MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

******************************** 
No July meeting will be held. 
 
Sun July 29    Family Picnic Meadow Lakes Pavillion #2 , Clarence Town Park, Clarence Center Road, Clarence;  Rain 
or Shine;    Arrive 12pm, Lunch at 1pm provided by All Occasions Catering;  Menu:  Roast Beef/gravy, Fresh Cut BBQ Chicken, Pasta 
with red sauce, mashed potatoes, chef salad w/Italian dressing, Green beans, cheese & cracker platter.     Please bring a snack or dessert, a 
chair and whatever you want to drink,  Glass containers are not allowed.  If you have any questions, contact Debbie & Randy Crist at 716-
937-9147   
 
Fri Aug 3 St Gabriel’s 11th Annual Super Cruise 5-9pm 
St Gabriel’s Church, 5271 Clinton St (1/4 mile east of Transit Rd), Elma NY ; $5 entry fee.  Food available for purchase. 
 
Sun Aug 5 Car and Bike Show at the Original Warehouse Restaurant    12-5pm 
4360 Milestrip Rd, Blasdell NY 14219, The restaurant is next to the Econo Lodge right off the 90 Exit 56. The band called The Wilies will 
be there.  No admission fee. 
 
Tues Aug 7 Buffalo Bisons vs Gwinett Stripes—Polish Night and Fireworks 
Tickets are $11 if we can get 20 persons to attend; 5-7pm Pre Game tent party featuring Polish food additional charge; Game is at 705pm 
Commitment needed by Sun July 29; please RSVP to Geanine 824-3982; Seats are under cover in level 200.   
  
Wed Aug 8  Chautauqua Adult Day Care  Meet at 1230pm— Event is 2-3pm 
Meet 12pm Meet at the Angola Rest Stop Milepost 447 (between exit 57A Eden – Angola and 58 Silver Creek) off the 90.; Leave promptly 
at 1230pm.  The Club has been asked to bring our Corvettes to the Chautauqua Adult Daycare, 663 Lakeview Ave, Jamestown NY 14701,  
716-499-9982. The residents will look at the cars and quite possibly want to sit in them.   
 
 
 
Sat Aug 11 Wiers’ Wine & Cheese Party  3pm 
Jim & Evelyn Wier have graciously offered their home for yet another party.  You are asked to bring a bottle of your favorite wine to share 
and either an appetizer, snack or dessert.   PLEASE RSVP TO GEANINE - 824-3982 or 445-8294 
 
Directions:  Jim & Evelyn Wier's house   (681-2592)   1690 Hall Road, Elma NY 14059 
From Transit Road, take Clinton Street (Rt 354) East (Lucky’s Rest is on the corner)    
Travel approximately 3 miles to Bowen Rd (Elma Grille is on the corner) 
Turn left on Bowen Rd (there is a traffic signal here) 
Travel less than a mile and Hall Road is on your right  
 
Wed Aug 15  Alden Cruise Night 5-8pm with a DJ from 5-7pm and Terry Buchwald as Elvis  7-9pm 
Parking lot behind the Alden Community Center, 13116 Main Street, Alden NY; Food available. Club member John Drogi is a sponsor of 
this event.   
 
Sat Aug 18  Monthly General Meeting at Bill Gray’s Restaurant & Abbott’s Frozen Custard  7pm 
8214 Main Street, Main Transit Plaza (630-0123).  The meting is in the private room which is reserved for us. 
(one week early due to Corvettes at Carlisle) 
 
Thurs Aug 23– Sun Aug 26 Corvettes at Carlisle—contact Pete R for info at 716-634-6101 
  
Sat Sept 1 Olcott Cruise Night 
4:30pm Meet at Sunny’s Drive In, 5780 S Transit Rd (716-433-4747), Past Rt 93, on the left side of the road, across from Tops.  We will 
eat here and then drive out together to the cruise night which runs from 6-9pm.  Please RSVP to Geanine. 
Note: Bring jackets – this is right on Lake Ontario will get chilly once the sun sets. 
 
Fri-Sun Sept 7-9 Watkins Glen weekend  -  Contact Nancy Egan for details at 716-998-1642 
 
Sun Sept 16   Corvettes of Buffalo Corvette Caravan  - Rain or Shine— 830am—3pm 
Meet at Paddock Chevrolet for coffee and Paula’s Donuts!  Limited to 150 Corvettes.   Luncheon at Antonio’s Banquets.  Corvette & 
Driver registration fee is $50.  For details contact Robert Joseph at 716-440-6091 or Norma Joseph at 716-440-1040. 
 
Wed Sept 19 WNYCC Fall Super Cruise (Rain Date Sept 20)  Col Matt Urban VFW Post 7275, 3741 Walden Ave, Lancaster NY  
 
Sat Dec 1 Christmas Party @ VFW Post- 
 
Sat Jan 19 Installation Dinner at Russell’s Steaks Chops & More 

  
MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

******************************** 
 

 
Sat Nov 23  General Meeting @ Denny's Restaurant, 4757 Transit Rd., Depew.   7pm  
Election of officers   
The room at Denny’s will be open at 6pm if you wish to have dinner with the meeting following at 7pm. 
 
Sat Dec 7 Christmas Party @ Lt Col  Matt Urban VFW Post 7275, 3741 Walden Ave, Lancaster NY  530pm 
Members $10 including those who are directly involved with running this event; $10 will be refunded when you attend.  Guests 
$10 (not refundable);  Optional $20 unisex gift exchange. 
Arrive at 530pm for light snacks; 6pm Pizza, wings, & antipasto; pop & coffee 
For dessert this year, we are asking our bakers out there to bring 2 dozen homemade cookies!! 
 
Money due Sat Nov 23!!!! 
Nov 23 is also the next general meeting; if you are bringing cash, please put in a sealed envelope and write your name on it 
and the amount inside the envelope and to give to Mike Kreamer at the meeting.  Checks should be made payable to WNYCC 
and sent to:  Michael Kreamer, 72 Rolling Hills Drive, Orchard Park NY 14127 
 
If you have any questions, you can contact Rose Ricigliano at 634-6101 
 
 
Wed Dec 18 Ice Cream Social at Anderson's Frozen Custard, 3724 Union Rd, Cheektowaga, NY 14225  6pm 
Each Club member will receive $5 towards ice cream. 
 
No December meeting 
 
Sat Jan 25  General Meeting @ Denny's Restaurant, 4757 Transit Rd., Depew.   7pm  
 
Sat Feb 22  General Meeting @ Denny's Restaurant, 4757 Transit Rd., Depew.   7pm  
 
Sat Mar 7 2020 Installation Dinner at Russell’s Steaks Chops & More  5 pm 
6675 Transit Rd, Williamsville NY 14221  (716-636-4900);   
 
Mar 21-29, 2020 WNYCC Caribbean Cruise 
 
Sat Mar 28  General Meeting @ Denny's Restaurant, 4757 Transit Rd., Depew   7pm  
Sat April 25  General Meeting @ Denny's Restaurant, 4757 Transit Rd., Depew   7pm  
Sat May 16  General Meeting @ Denny's Restaurant, 4757 Transit Rd., Depew  7pm (one week early)   
 
Wed June 10 WNYCC All Corvette Cruise (Rain Date June 17) @ West Herr  
 
Sat June 27  General Meeting @ Denny's Restaurant, 4757 Transit Rd., Depew.   7pm  
Sat Aug 15  General Meeting @ Denny's Restaurant, 4757 Transit Rd., Depew  7pm (one week early) 
 
Mon Sept 14  WNYCC Annual Fall Cruise (Rain date Tues Sept 15) @ VFW Post 
 
Sat Sept 19  General Meeting @ Denny's Restaurant, 4757 Transit Rd., Depew 7pm (one week early) 
 
Thur—Sun Sept  Adirondacks Weekend  
Sat Oct 24  General Meeting @ Denny's Restaurant, 4757 Transit Rd., Depew.   7pm  
Sat Nov 28  General Meeting @ Denny's Restaurant, 4757 Transit Rd., Depew.   7pm  
 



NOTE FROM THE EDITOR: 
Because so many photos are on the website and the size of the newsletter is getting too large, 
we will be limiting the number of photos we add to the newsletter.  Please check out the full 
range of photos on the website!!    Thank you to all members who continue to send us photos.  
 
******************************************************************************** 
 

 

NEWSLETTER SPONSORS 

The Western New York Corvette Club is looking for annual sponsors for our Club.  The Club Sponsor would give us 
a business card or artwork with pricing as follows: 
 
Business Card size Ad in the Newsletter and Website $25 
Business Card size Ad in the Newsletter and Website plus link to sponsor’s website $35 
Half page Ad in the Newsletter and Ad/Link on Website $50 
Full page Ad in the Newsletter and Ad/Link on Website $100 
 
We will send the sponsor a copy of the monthly Club newsletter.  Contact Gary Milsom at 668-8054 for more info.  

 

******************************************************************************************** 

 
WNYCC CLUB FUNDRAISER—SALE SALE SALE $10 EACH 
 
The WNYCC chrome license plate frames are available for $10 each.   This is a Club fundraiser and we are 
hoping all members will purchase at least one frame.  These frames are available from Pete Ricigliano 634-6101.  
Checks should be made payable to WNYCC.  If you have already purchased a frame, thank you for supporting 
your Club!! 
 



At the October meeting the following were nominated: 
President: Randy Crist 
Vice President: Bob Metz 
Treasurer: Mike Kreamer 
Secretary: Geanine Sobczak 
Board of Directors (3 open  positions):   

Kathy Atti, John Glennon, Paul Gress, Dan Kuczmarski, Gary Milsom, Pete Ricigliano 

Please see the articles submitted by the nominees in this newsletter, in no particular order! 

Article submitted by Gary Milsom, running for Board of Director 
 
I have been a board member of WNYCC for the past year. During that time our club has grown not only in 
membership but also in stature and recognition as being one of the best Corvette Clubs in WNY. We have an 
excellent newsletter with many interesting articles and our club has many social events. Some events are car related 
and others social gatherings. We have had very successful car shows which has allowed us to fund our club as well 
as help support the VFW Veterans Court. All these accomplishments are the result of the effort and dedication of club 
officers, board members and general club membership. I believe the "chemistry" of the present board members and 
officers is the reason are club has been so successful. I would like to see our club continue to grow and improve. For 
this reason I appreciate your vote to continue as a board member another year. 
 
Thank you 
 
Gary 

Article submitted by Dan Kuczmarski, running for Board of Director 
 
Hello to Fellow Club Members 
 
My name is Dan Kuczmarski and I, along with my wife Mary Ann, have been members of our club for around two and half years. I feel 
honored to be nominated for a Board seat. My background includes administrative and accounting experience over the past forty years. I feel 
that the Club offers many outside social events as well as gatherings hosted by Club members. As a Board Member, I would hope to lead and 
hopefully add to the current direction the Club has taken. 
Dan 

Article submitted by Paul Gress, running for Board of Director 
 
I  have been nominated to run for the Board of Directors for the WNYCC. I joined the club in May of 2019.  Although I don’t have a lot of 
experience with this club, I am willing to learn.  I believe that I have the skills necessary to hold this position.  Although I am not able to attend 
many membership meetings, I would be able to attend midweek board meetings. I would appreciate your vote 
 
Thank you, 
Paul Gress 







Article submitted by Geanine Sobczak, running for Secretary 
 
I have been a member of the Club for 32 years and still enjoy being an active and participating member.  I am 
seeking re-election as the Secretary of the Club as I enjoy doing this task.  The Club is a big part of my social life 
and I look forward to more interesting events in 2020.  
 
Geanine Sobczak 
 

Article submitted by Pete Ricigliano, running for Board of Director 
  
I have been a member of WNYCC for a total of 38 years, and served in office as President, Vice President and on 
the Board for the last 5 years. Our Club has gone through many good changes for the better in the last 5 years, 
and is still growing. We now have 2 very successful car shows, a great Chevrolet sponsor (West Herr), a healthy 
treasury, very active Corvette events and NCCC Club insurance thanks to the planning of your present officers. If 
you like the direction WNYCC is going I would appreciate your vote. 
Pete Ricigliano 



Article submitted by Randy Crist, running for President 
 
My name is Randy Crist.  I have had the privilege to serve as President of WNYCC for the past year. I am proud to have 
been nominated as President again for the year 2020. 
 
Last year we continued to move the Club in a good direction, having run two very successful car shows.  Members have 
come out and worked together to bring about these successes.  The year 2020 we will be welcoming West-Herr as our 
Sponsor again.  The Board has gone over the By-laws and with a few changes will bring them to the membership at the 
January meeting. 
I have had a great Board to work with making my job easier.   
 
Looking forward we all have the same objective...working toward the betterment and success of WNYCC.  So I will thank 
you again for your support for 2020 as your President. 
Sincerely, 
Randy Crist  
President of WNYCC 2019 

Article submitted by Kathy Atti, running for Board of Director 
 
Dear Fellow Club Members: 
 
I am writing this letter to share with you my interest in running for re-election to the Board of Directors of the Western 
New York Corvette Club. Having a progressively more involved role over the past year, I have learned so much while 
serving on our Board. I am confident in taking the next step to expand my involvement with our club. I have fully 
enjoyed orchestrating the summer picnic as well as the weekend trip to the Kitzhof Inn in Dover, Vermont. 
 
I am confident that I have the skills to hold this position once more and to be a great benefit to our club. I look 
forward to your vote on November 23rd. 
 
Sincerely, 
Kathy Atti 

Article submitted by John Glennon, running for Board of Director 
 
AssociaƟons have a Board of Directors to keep the operaƟons organized and moving forward. I see the board as being 
responsible for membership development, event planning, finances, managing legal obligaƟons and seeking out 
opportuniƟes for the membership.  
I’m preparing for reƟrement which gives me the Ɵme and opportunity to conƟnue to build our organizaƟon and fulfill 
these obligaƟons. I see myself as a team planner and am willing to chip in to help wherever I’m needed. I’ll be entering 
my 3rd year as a club member. I aƩend most of the events and meeƟngs that the club offers so I have a good 
understanding of how the club operates. I enjoy the friendships that I have made and I would like to see the club 
conƟnue on the current trajectory with new members and conƟnued interesƟng events. 
 John Glennon 





 

 

 

DROGI & SONS 
Automotive, Inc. 

24-HOUR TOWING & FLATBED SERVICE 
12182 Walden Avenue, Alden, NY 14004 

 

716-937-9918 

Present your WNYCC Membership Card and Receive: 
 

10% off any Mechanical Repair over $100 

$100 off any Collision Deductible 
 

We Do Everything from Small Dings to Complete Paint Restoration 



Lake Erie Wine Trail  October 19, 2019 
 
Here is a group photos taken at Nobile Winery with Lake Erie in the background  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  Crash Cadillac at the VFW Post Oct 26, 2019 
 
After the General Meeting, a few of us ventured over to the Post to check out Crash Cadillac.  We could bring our own 
food with us and as you can see in the photos, none of us went hungry!!  We had a lot of fun people watching and I got 
Desiree to be my dance partner a few times!!  The band also announced it was Jim & Evelyn’s wedding anniversary 
which brought a thunderous round of applause.    
 
Submitted by Geanine Sobczak  



 
 



Bread & Wine Tour Sat Nov 16, 2019 
 
After all that snow, we had a bright sunny day with dry roads for our cruise out to the Abbey of the Genesee where 
Monk’s bread is made.   In quite a rural setting, there is an entire complex with a retail store, chapel and building 
where retreats are held.  The store had every type of bread Monk’s makes (Holiday, Pumpkin, Cinnamon Raisin, 
Genesee Rye, White, (you get the idea)), besides a freezer stocked with pies.  Almost everyone left with a bagful of 
goodies.   We got to observe the midday prayers where about 20 Monks recited prayers for literally 10 minutes.  
Afterwards it was on to Tom Wahl’s for lunch.  From there our final stop was at Deer Run Winery, the only winery 
on Conesus Lake.  We had a private seated tasting in the events room which was awesome!  We enjoyed 6 wines 
but the last was a really grapey wine, complemented by chocolate cookies made with the same wine.  Everyone 
enjoyed themselves with spectacular views, even on a cold snowy day.  I kept thinking how great this ride would be 
in the Fall with the leaves changing color in our Corvettes……… 
 
Submitted by Geanine Sobczak                
  


















